
San Diego Privacy Advisory Board 

Minutes of Meeting – February 20, 2025 

A recording of the meeting is available at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d_kRkcJe8IE  

 

The meeting was held in the City Administration Building - 202 C Street,  San Diego, CA 92101, 12th Floor 

– Council Chambers 

Note:  The January 9, 2025 scheduled meeting was adjourned.  At the time, the PAB was waiting on 

information from City departments.   

Attendance: 

In-Person:  Ike Anyanetu, Tim Blood, Brett Diehl, Lee Duran, Ted Womack Jr.   Quorum reached 

Via Zoom:  Taura Gentry-Kelso 

Absent:  Yaw Dapaa (excused), Magdalena Donea (Unexcused)  

Resignation from PAB:  Ms. Pegah Parsi resigned from the board as a result of personal commitments 

and need to move from the San Diego area.   

Motions Made: 

●​ Unanimous acceptance of the minutes of meeting dated November 21, 2024.   However, it was 

noted that the hyper-link to the recording was not working.   

●​ Mr. Brett Diehl was unanimously elected as Vice-Chair of PAB to replace Ms. Parsi.   

●​ It was agreed that the PAB will utilize Interns participating in the Internship program through the City 

Mayors office.     

Other Matters Discussed and of Note: 

The Internship subcommittee, chaired by Mr. Blood, presented an outline of identified potential roles 

and responsibilities to be performed by the intern.   The PAB will utilize the services of the intern from 

the City Mayor’s office.  The current intern present at the meeting was Ms. Salma Ismail; a recent 

University of California, San Diego graduate.   

The PAB is looking to improve its use of technology at the meetings and through information sharing.  

There was discussion of community participation in assisting with technology, placing public information 

in organized websites for public use, etc.   

Representatives from the San Diego Police Department (SDPD) presented updates to the smart 

streetlights program.   Significant discussions ensued.   

Representatives from SDPD presented its Annual Surveillance Report for 2024.  Significant discussion 

ensued.   

Representatives from the San Diego Fire and Rescue presented its Annual Surveillance Report for 2024.  

Discussion ensued.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d_kRkcJe8IE


 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.   

/s/ LMD as Recorded for the PAB 


